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Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any discussion from the Members? I will 
say that I am in support of it. I think a lot of times we have to do more County-centric ... the 
State will sometimes drop responsibilities on us that ends up costing us money. They end up 
saying, "Well you just take it over." We end up in a pretty bad spot. I like that this name 
change is really concentrating on the County and is really going to help our Wastewater 
Division determine where infrastructure is now, where can we get more sewer assessments 
to our residents, and that is the County's responsibility, to provide sewer to whichever 
residents we can and in a feasible way. Obviously, we are not going to be able to get sewer 
to every single resident on this island. It is not feasible to do so. There are areas where we 
could probably expand our sewer system, where our sewer system might be oversized for an 
area projecting growth. It would be good information for the public to know that this area 
can be added to our sewer system and our capacity can reach these other areas. I am in favor 
of this proposal. Is there any other discussion from the Members? If not, roll call vote. 

The motion to rename the line item in the Wastewater Division appropriated for a 
Cesspool Conversion Study to Sewer Expansion Assessment was then put, and carried 
by the following vote: 

FOR MOTION: 

AGAINST MOTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
cuts? Councilmember Evslin. 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

The motion passes. Do we have any other adds or 

Councilmember Evslin moved to reduce funding of eighty-one thousand three hundred 
seventy-one dollars ($81,371) from the Kamalani Playground Resurfacing project in 
the Special Trust Fund for Parks & Playgrounds-Lihu'e District; Add funding in the 
amount of eighty-one thousand three hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for a 
*NEW* project titled Inclusive Playground Development; Reduce funding of 
eighty-one thousand three hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for Inclusive 
Playground Development (R20020) in the General Fund-CIP; Transfer $81,371 from 
General Fund-CIP back to the General Fund; and Add funding in- the General Fund, 
Housing Agency, Other Services account in the amount of eighty-one thousand three 
hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for the Wastewater Conversion Program, 
seconded by Councilmember Chock. 

Councilmember Evslin: Just to simplify that a little bit, the money has to 
get directed to the Inclusive Playground Development project because it is in the Special 
Trust Fund for Parks & Playgrounds. It is a lot of wording for a simple move from the 
Kamalani Playground Resurfacing project, which is completed already, to this Wastewater 
Conversion Program under the Housing Agency. I can explain it a bit. The State has a 
requirement for cesspool conversion by 2050. As we all know, they do not allow a building 
permit to be processed for anyone with a cesspool. You need a septic system or to be connected 
to sewer to get a building permit, which is a contributor to the housing crisis and other crises. 
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This has always been somewhat of an unfunded mandate for individual homeowners to 
comply with until now. Council Vice Chair Chock, Jason Kagimoto, Adam Roversi, and 
myself have met with the State Department of Health, Wastewater Branch a number of times 
about the potential for developing what they call a pass-through lending program for cesspool 
conversion. Other states utilize these pass-through programs and the basic idea is that the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) provides money to states in the form of Clean Water 
State Revolving Fund (CWSRF) loans and that is the moneys that counties use often to 
upgrade municipal sewer like we are doing with the Waimea R-1 project. A lot of states are 
using that money to do these pass-through programs where they give the money to a county 
to then pass-through to individual homeowners to upgrade cesspools. Normally it is in the 
form of low-interest loans to individual homeowners. In this case, the State Department of 
Health, Wastewater Branch is making available one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000) annually in totally forgivable loans targeted for individual wastewater systems 
so they do not have to get paid back ever. This will result in free septic conversion for 
homeowners. The catch is that the county would have to manage the program in developing 
that pass-through program. We would need to advertise it, come up with an application 
process and prioritization structure, choose applicants who are going to get the conversion, 
and then contract out construction. The Department of Health has made it clear that the 
program is intended to be funded annually into the foreseeable future at the rate of one 
million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000). At the moment, we are the only county 
that is interested in it. They did say that if other counties come on-board in the future, we 
would split that money evenly. If there are two (2) counties interested it would be six hundred 
thousand dollars ($600,000) for each county, which could still fund a good number of septic 
systems annually on Kaua'i. This funding allocation is just meant to get started on the 
project. The Housing Agency might need more to fully fund it, but because there are other 
sources of money and maybe in the TAT or the American Rescue Plan, it seemed prudent to 
try and partially fund it now to get the Housing Agency going in developing the program so 
we could ensure that we could utilize the money for forgivable loans. We are also checking 
with the Office of the County Attorney right now, but there is also a possibility that the 
Housing Agency could use some money from the Housing Development Fund to cover some 
of the administrative costs for this, as long as it is going towards affordable housing. Vice 
Chair Chock, do you have anything to add? 

Councilmember Chock: I would just back up to what is on the table and to 
say that the funding that is being drawn in the cut is due to a project that has already been 
completed in the CIP. It is completed and paid for. This is sort of an oversight that we were 
able to locate. It is in the budget and we are directing that funding in this direction in order 
to kickstart the program that we are initiating. I would like to say further that this 
discussion has been sort of a long-term ongoing discussion and as everyone knows we are 
mandated by 2050 to move in this direction. We completely agree with Council Chair 
Kaneshiro that we should not be doing the State's job. We looked extensively into how it is 
we can partner with the State without having to spend further resources on our end. This 
has been the sticking factor in all of this discussion-the ability for someone in the County 
to help manage that. We see it as a "win" because of the investment that is coming from the 
State in order to kick this off and thankfully be the first County in the State to look at it and 
move the needle. It does not address the larger projects, such as a new sewer plant, but I 
think that it does, especially for the far, outreaching properties that we know we will never 
get the type of sewer service that we were talking about and finding out from the study where 
they can start, so it does go hand-in-hand with the study in that sense. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: The one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000) and the eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) is to help people apply and get 
the conversion and not the study itself? 

Councilmember Chock: That is correct. 

Councilmember Cowden: I just did the math. I have been asking. The area 
that I live in, other than Princeville has a sewage treatment plant and it ranges from about 
twenty-five thousand dollars ($25,000) to thirty-five thousand dollars ($35,000), so the 
average of thirty thousand dollars ($30,000) to one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000), it will be forty (40) houses. Eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) would be two 
(2) houses. This is some direct assistance for a little frontend? 

Councilmember Evslin: The State is saying that they are going to give the 
one million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000) and that money has to go towards the 
actual construction costs of the systems. The County would be responsible for administrating 
the program-finding the applicants, contracting out. This money would go to the Housing 
Agency to either pay a third-party, nonprofit or someone to administer this program, or to do 
it in-house and hire someone to get the program running. The issue is that the one million 
two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000) cannot cover administrative costs. Does that 
make sense? 

Councilmember Cowden: 
is to hire someone? 

Councilmember Evslin: 

Councilmember Cowden: 

Councilmember Chock: 

Okay. The eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) 

Simply, administrative costs to run the program. 

Therefore, we would be helping forty ( 40) houses. 

Annually. 

Councilmember Cowden: That is a little start. So what we are doing or is 
there another piece of paper we are going to get to actually analyze ... this is it, okay. So we 
do not have anything that is going to be analyzing cesspool conversions? I can accept that. 
We moved that to Sewers and this will just help forty ( 40) houses and then possibly forty ( 40) 
houses every year, unless the other islands get in on the program, then we will be sharing 
those forty ( 40) houses with the rest of the State? 

Councilmember Evslin: Yes. Just to be clear, even if other counties do 
jump onboard later, that we are not splitting that by population, right. We will be splitting 
that evenly, so Kaua'i would still have a huge advantage per capita. 

Councilmember Cowden: So we could probably get ten (10). I am going to 
support this and I appreciate the "drop in the bucket," that metaphor is intended whereas 
the pun is not intended. It is good. I am assuming people will have to economically qualify? 
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Councilmember Evslin: The State has put "no-strings" attached for the 
money. The County can add any requirements that we want, so that would be up for 
deliberation. There is a PowerPoint and it provides you more information on the program. 
The County can put requirements that can happen via ordinance or through administrative 
rules as we figure out how to implement the program. I should add one thing. The State is 
making the money available beginning of fiscal year 2023, which would be next July. They 
said that clock starts ticking from the EPA as soon as the get the money. They want to 
contract it out as quickly as possible; working backwards from that deadline, the State said 
we should have a program running and start to accept applications by September of this year, 
if we wanted to make sure to utilize next year's funding. That is why we are trying to ... this 
was all within the last few weeks, so that is why we are trying to get this going right now, so 
we can take that step in that direction. 

Councilmember DeCosta: I would like to get a little clarification. I am 
looking at Councilmember Cowden's number, forty (40), and I am actually thinking much 
higher. I think cesspools and septic systems ... 

(Councilmember Chock was noted as not present.) 

Councilmember DeCosta: ... are like building a home. You have a bunch of 
contractors out there who have a set price and they are not going to lower the price, because 
it will bring down profit margins. They all hold their standard at twenty-five thousand 
dollars ($25,000). I believe these systems can be done at a much more reasonable cost and if 
we have one million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000), it could be attractive for a 
construction company to say, "Hey, I want to do all of your conversions and I can do it at 
fifteen thousand dollars ($15,000) each," and maybe we can complete sixty (60) houses. I also 
support what Chair Kaneshiro said that this is a State problem, not a County problem, but 
when we put sewer in, we are addressing our community members. Now, there are some 
members who live in the country who cannot ever qualify for sewer and we seem like we are 
not going to help them. I know there are a lot of elderly people with cesspools in areas that 
are very far away from ever being connected to sewer and financially by 2050, they will not 
be able to afford this. I do not care what we do or what loans we provide, there are people out 
there who cannot do this without our help. Doing the math and taking eighty-one thousand 
dollars ($81,000) from Kamalani Park, which is already completed, and moving this money 
to a program director who can facilitate the one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000) to help people on Kaua'i and help the environment by converting cesspool to 
septic, I think this is a great project. I did not fully understand it until now, but thank you. 

Councilmember Evslin: Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Are there any further questions? Councilmember 
Carvalho. 

Councilmember Carvalho: I, too, have only caught what is on the table just 
now and I am hearing what Councilmember DeCosta is saying. I am hearing the numbers 
and the amounts, I know there is probably some fluctuations in between, but the bottom line 
is reaching out to the community and giving them the opportunity. I think this is a good thing 
overall. I have a little more questions on the specifics, but the bigger picture tells us that it 
is the right movement and the right way to go. Especially with this discussion on the table, 
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it is very important. Like what was mentioned for kilpuna and some of the other families, 
maybe cannot, but hopefully the numbers can pencil out where we can get more. I know it 
has to start somewhere, it is an opportunity, and the State is there. I just wanted to say my 
piece on this discussion, which I heard about and I think we are on the right track. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: I have a question. Is the one million two hundred 
thousand dollars ($1,200,000) going to be a perpetual amount every single year? 

Councilmember Evslin: We asked them, if we were going to make the 
effort to try and fund a position, can this be perpetual going forward, and they replied, "Yes," 
that is their intent. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: It is coming from Federal money to the State? 

Councilmember Evslin: It is through the CWSRF program funded from 
the EPA and I think DOH has the ability to allocate some as forgivable loans and some as 
interest-bearing loans. They are saying they will make one million two hundred thousand 
dollars ($1,200,000) in forgivable loans going forward into perpetuity, annually. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: I am looking at the perpetual cost of this and what 
the benefit ofit is. lfwe are going to fund an eighty thousand dollar ($80,000) position, which 
I do not know if that would cover an actual position ... ! heard of the State doing cesspool 
conversion projects before and no one is taking advantage of it. My only fear is that we go 
down this road and nothing materializes out of it. I would hate for us to be stuck with an 
employee for this amount of money because then it is going to be set in perpetuity. Those are 
just some of my concerns on it. 

Councilmember Evslin: Those were the same concerns that we have in 
speaking to DOH about it and it was part of the reason why as we were trying to figure out 
how to fund it in the Housing Agency, it made sense to fund the Other Services line item 
program and give the Housing Director the capacity to figure out how he is going to 
implement it, whether it is through a temporary hire and we can do a year pilot project to see 
how much interest there is or paying a third party to do it. He could reallocate some of that 
funding to some already dollar-funded position that he has temporarily and he has a lot of 
flexibility to wrap this up and then potentially even wrap it down if there was no interest. I 
also heard the concern about in the past people did not take up this opportunity and part of 
that ... for example Hanalei Bay had the opportunity through a grant to upgrade, but no one 
did it. I think that was limited to this small location with a limited timeframe and some 
constraints. If this was islandwide, no strings attached, I think that we would get a lot 
greater buy-in. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Council Vice Chair Chock. 

Councilmember Chock: The past efforts did not cover the true cost, which 
was a big challenge for homeowners to take the leap. I agree, and here is the discussion that 
we had repeatedly, about not only having the incentive, but also looking at ways to push the 
needle forward into urging properties to make that move. Do not be surprised if you see some 
of that forthcoming as well. In terms oflong-term sustainability, some of what the discussion 
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that we have had was about infrastructure funding might be directed to helping sustain that 
position, if necessary, over its existence. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: My bigger overall picture is, "Why can the State 
not just do it?" They had that program where they were trying to get people to convert and 
this is practically almost the same thing, yet they want the County to implement the program 
to access the money. I am not understanding that part. It is not our responsibility to say, 
"Why are they doing it this way," but I guess for me, I am trying to understand why is the 
State dumping it on us to have to implement the program in order to access the money that 
they are getting. What are they going to do if none of the counties do it? Are they just going 
to be like, "We have one million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000) and we are not 
going to expend it, because no county wants to get onboard"? I would think they have 
someone who could reach out to people and try to get them the money, but I do not know if 
that question came up? 

Councilmember Chock: Yes. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: That is what I do not understand. 

Councilmember Chock: We went back and forth as to the "why" and I 
think it started again with what are the limitations that we are running into, price point, not 
knowing where we might be investing in as a county, and so I think those are all the factors 
that really tied into, if we were to put a program like this, what can the State offer? "The 
State can offer the funding, and we just wanted to take it from one source and put it right 
into your lap, because we do not have the capacity or resources to be on the ground to manage 
and follow through on these contractors" and so forth. We even struggled between the 
Wastewater Division and the Housing Agency and as you can see it is sitting in the Housing 
Agency as an opportunity. We hear the concern and yet, if nothing happens, nothing 
happens. That is where we are in terms of saying, "We will meet you a fraction of the way 
here," and see if our Council will support it. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Evslin. 

Councilmember Evslin: I can answer a part of your question. In the front 
page of their Power Point, they said that they went and looked at all these different models. 
States have lots of different models of how to do this and we sat in one of those meetings, the 
very first one they had was in Washington state, who actually loans it out to a Community 
Development Financial Institution (CDFI) credit union and the credit union does the lion's 
share of the work. They ended up ruling that out, because I think it is hard to find willing 
credit unions to try and do that. They ended up copying the Ohio model, which seemed most 
feasible for what we have here. When we asked Ken, "Will any of this money cover 
administrative costs?" the answer from them was, "Everyone has to come to the table to make 
this happen, including the counties." As far as what happens if the money does not get spent, 
they said any remaining funds in the program will go towards a fully forgivable green 
infrastructure, wastewater, or green energy project, which could also be done on Kaua'i, if 
Kaua'i was ready to go with the remainder. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: My question is to the Administration, which we 
usually do when it comes to funding items that they are going to have to implement. Mike, 
what is your position on this? 

Mr. Dahilig: Council Chair, I do not have the language of the 
actual proposal in front of me, but as we can surmise, and I can be corrected if I am wrong, 
what we understand is that this is moneys that are in a special parks trust fund related to 
Kamalani Playground that are being reappropriated to fund this purpose, am I correct? 

Councilmember Cowden: Yes. 

Mr. Dahilig: We would want to get an opinion from the County 
Attorney whether or not the money from the trust fund for a specific district for the purpose 
is within the trust fund parameters. I guess I am not entirely clear if that is the case or not. 
Secondly, we certainly support the merit of proposals like this, but functionally, and I have 
had conversations with Councilmember Evslin about this, is that from an equity standpoint 
most of our federal or state pass-through grant types of items have embedded in them costs 
that relate to overhead. From what I understand this particular State program, which the 
State is not willing to assume overhead costs for, is being asked on us to assume the overhead 
costs for it. Normally when you see federal grants or these types of things come down, it is 
between 5% to 10% overhead margin that is about as an ability to manage the program, so 
that it is contemporaneous with the grant timeline as well as does not add and hanging issue 
of personnel being hired on the County dime to support a project and then once the money 
runs out, what do you do with that position? That is why normally when we have programs 
like the CARES Act, for example, we will have those overhead costs embedded as part of the 
overall program rather than having to use our own General Fund moneys to support 
administration and disbursement of those activities. That would be our concern with this 
proposal and that we are essentially subsidizing what should be a State cost in administering 
this program down at the County level. If the moneys were allowed to be used for overhead 
costs, I could see us being able to hobble together a means for disbursement and 
administration through consultation. This obviously would be a direct subsidy to this 
program rather than relying on the State's disbursements. 

Councilmember Chock: Does the Administration support this measure? 

Mr. Dahilig: I would say that we are not in support of the 
mechanism to support funding it, but if it is an issue of trying to apply for the grant funds, 
our preference would be that the grant funds are allowed to have an embedded cost for 
overhead built into disbursement. Therefore, we are not opposed to the program per se, but 
the method of the Administration is not quite in line with what we do with a lot of other State 
or Federal pass-through programs. 

Councilmember Chock: I understand. I had a conversation with the 
Mayor directly on this in the last week and found the support for it. I understand the 
problematic situation of the overhead from the Administration level. It is time to "fish or cut 
bait," so what is it going to be? Are we going to support moving forward or not? If the answer 
is no, then this is no. 
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Mr. Dahilig: Our preference would be to find another means to 
be able to administer this program. If there are leftover moneys, though, that in the Council's 
prerogative you want to push the program, I think for us if that does not predispose us to 
have to hire a position, then that is where our concern lays. If we can outsource the matter, 
then that would be a different story. I am not clear on the mechanism for the movement, 
whether or not the moneys can be used in a manner to outsource the program, but that would 
be our preference. If it is to hire an additional position for administration of the program 
within the Housing Agency, I think we would not be in support of that means of supporting 
the program. 

Councilmember Evslin: Just to answer that, again, the reason we were 
sort of allocating funding to the "Other Services" line item was to give Adam maximum 
flexibility over how to administer the program, including the possibility of finding a third 
party to do it. At some level the County has to be involved, because I believe we have to be 
the recipient to accept the money and then give it out to a contractor, but the State never 
mentioned any prohibitions against someone helping us administrate. We believe it can be 
done without potentially creating a new position. Yes, it also seems like this is leftover money 
that was not allocated to any other purpose and was the reason we were trying to put it 
towards this. 

Mr. Dahilig: Given where I understand where the source 
money is coming from, it would be helpful to understand whether moneys that are in a 
district-specific trust fund can be repurposed for a more general activity like you are 
proposing. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: From my understanding, although it says, 
"Special Trust Fund," it is repurposing from the General Fund-CIP. 

Councilmember Evslin: That is the reason for the transfer to the inclusive 
playground and we are actually taking eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) from fully 
funding that specific playground in a Special Trust Fund, but then taking eighty-one 
thousand dollars ($81,000) from there also as it is part of the General Fund, if that makes 
sense. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: You confused me on that one. 

Councilmember Evslin: The inclusive playground is funded through 
General Fund-CIP and it is within the Lihu'e District. The idea was that if we transferred 
from Kamalani to a new project titled "Inclusive Playground" within the special trust fund 
district, then we take eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) from the General Fund portion 
of the Inclusive Playground. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Okay. 

Councilmember Chock: Scott said we could do it. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: I thought it was moving it out of Kamalani 
Playground and then moving it all the way until it gets to a Wastewater Conversion Program. 
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Councilmember Evslin: That is the simpler way to put it, yes. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: But it is not adding funds for a playground? 

Councilmember Evslin: No. The Inclusive Playground will end up in with 
the same funding as before, it is just shifting it around. 

Councilmember Cowden: I appreciate the Housing Agency's willingness to 
handle this, but I am wondering why ... it seems to me it would make more sense to place this 
within the Wastewater Division, because I think they are going to be a stronger assessor of 
what is needed where, and it would feather together better with this sewer expansion 
assessment. When we are looking at where something might go, even if we can do it at 
sixty (60) instead of forty (40) units in that year, that is still not very much. When we had 
the CARES Act experience of putting out an RFP for grants and then by 8:30 p.m. or 9:00 p.m. 
it is all full and done. It can feel very arbitrary of who gets which piece. To me, I would think 
if we put this with the Wastewater Division, they are going to know where the bigger 
problems are and so like if I was running the Wastewater Division or the Department of 
Health, I would be prioritizing the ones that are creating the most bacterial count for other 
vulnerable neighbors. I would have a mix of both an economic need, but certainly a health 
need, so ifwe had sixty (60) systems, we will go with Councilmember DeCosta's good price, if 
we had sixty (60) systems, I would like to see them go where they would help impact the most 
and that is asking the Housing Agency to really step out of their wheelhouse and I want to 
say also that Kaua'i Government Employees Federal Credit Union (KGEFCU) is a 
community-development financial institution. I have had quite a lot of conversation with the 
big person there and I think they would be a good partner for funneling this. Right now they 
are doing the rental assistance, but they worked hard to position themselves for this and I 
think it is a great idea and so I support the intention. If we had that person who looks for 
grants or whatever else, we would be pulling more money into it, so that we could have a 
much better pipeline to be serving our most needed areas, I think it is a great movement in 
the right direction. It is important to me that we set it up for success and not failure. Did 
you folks talk to the Wastewater Division? Was Jason open to it? 

Councilmember Evslin: There are a couple parts to the question. Yes, 
initially this came with some meetings with just us and the Wastewater Division. The 
Wastewater Division then connected us to DOH and said that DOH is working on something 
like this already. Then we pulled Adam into the conversation, because Jason was pretty clear 
that it was outside of their mandate, they are looking at municipal sewer, and that it is within 
the Housing Agency's mandate, because there is a clear housing tie-in or that it could be 
within the Housing Agency's mandate, and that they do similar types of programs already 
where they deal with pass-through loans and work with individual homeowners. In talking 
with Adam and Jason and Council Vice Chair Chock and myself, it seemed most appropriate 
for the Housing Agency to take it on and they were willing to. The Wastewater Division would 
continue to be involved in as much as one study, which we are funding, the Sewer Expansion 
Assessment ties into it and that people can identify where it is needed. Then in the meantime 
before that study is done, Jason had said that they could possibly do a sign-off on each one 
saying, "Yes, you are in an area that might get sewer" or "No, you are in an area that will 
never get sewer," so at least the homeowner knows. That would probably be the only limit of 
the Wastewater Division's involvement. The last part of that is they are not individual 
wastewater engineers, right, they are municipal sewer engineers. 
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Councilmember Cowden: What about an 89-day hire? It seems like if we did 
this in an 89-day hire structure ... this would be a question for Mike, if we did this in an 
89-day hire structure, how difficult is that to create and would that solve the problem if it 
was not utilized? If it is a problem we would not renew funding for that 89-day hire a year 
and a half from now. 

Mr. Dahilig: An 89-day hire only really works in limited 
circumstances where the person you are bringing onboard already manages the skillset of 
what is needed to hit the ground running and work on something very quickly. In looking at 
the materials previously that Councilmember Evslin has shared with me on the program as 
the Department of Health has shared, there are a lot of contractual and oversight 
requirements that require both a knowledge of fiscal matters, as well as a knowledge of some 
surficial engineering and understanding. We could always look for an 89-day person, but for 
somebody who would want to work short-term in a very tight labor market for something like 
this is going to be like finding a needle in a haystack. Ifwe were looking at a scenario where 
we can use moneys to contract out for the expertise, that would normally be the way to look 
at it. On top of that we would also need a position number. An 89-day contract would also 
be predicated on the Council authorizing an additional position number for us to be able to 
attach a short-term hire to, to be able to do this. If that is something the Council is willing 
or wanting to do, that is within your prerogative to do so. It would require another position 
number to do this. 

Councilmember Cowden: Okay, thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Evslin, I was looking through this 
Power Point and it references allowable expenses for RCC funding, it includes administrative 
costs. Could we not just cover this cost with the one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000)? 

Councilmember Evslin: 
pretty clearly. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 

We had asked them that and they said, "No" 

What does administrative costs mean to them? 

Councilmember Evslin: I believe the State Department of Health, 
Wastewater Branch probably takes some of these CWSRF moneys for their own 
administrative costs, but ... 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: So they collect an administrative cost for 
implementing the program, but when we need to implement their program to get the moneys, 
our costs are not reimbursed? 

Councilmember Evslin: That would be my understanding at this moment, 
yes. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Okay. 
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Councilmember Evslin: 
management is funded with this money. 

I do not know how much of wastewater 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: So with that one million two hundred thousand 
dollars ($1,200,000) they are going to take an administrative cost off of that one million two 
hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000)? 

Councilmember Evslin: No. It would be one million two hundred thousand 
dollars ($1,200,000) available to the County. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
other moneys? 

So they are taking an administrative cost off of 

Councilmember Evslin: My guess is that they get other CWSRF moneys 
that they allocate to the other counties. My total hypothetical guess would be that they would 
take some component of that ... an eligible expense of CWSRF money could be for State 
Department of Health to help them get funding. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: For me, if the administrative costs are covered by 
this loan, it would be a "slam dunk" for me. We can find somebody to maybe try and get this 
set up and then possibly get reimbursed. I think we do it all the time for certain types of 
grants. If we are adding more money I think that is a little different. I thought this was our 
saving grace that it says, "Eligible expenses for RCC funding, administrative costs." Under 
"Ineligible," I do not see anything about the County's administrative costs. 

Councilmember Chock: When they did this Power Point, that is one of the 
reasons why we asked. Their response was, "No, you cannot use this money for the actual 
distribution of the one million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000)." We thought 
perhaps we could always go back to them to make that request or to find out what other 
sources of funding can we access to help us assist them in implementing this, because we do 
not have the funding for it. They told us that this was something we would have to incur on 
our side. I am happy to re-ask the question, but they were pretty clear about their stance on 
it. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Evslin. 

Councilmember Evslin: I do not think this decision today, if we allocate 
this money towards the program, it does not stop us from continuing to have that 
conversation and push for the program to refund the County's costs. I think it would be good 
to have that conversation ... right now it is just us talking to them. If we are funding the 
position, then we can really be having that conversation and bring them in for a presentation 
to the Council and be talking in a more official capacity with the Housing Agency. All it is, 
is a commitment to have that program running by funding it here today. 

Councilmember Chock: I am sorry to veer a little bit, but in response to 
the last question, I know Adam is here too, but the question about what division it should sit 
in, it seemed structurally there was more flexibility within the Housing Agency, because they 
have handled similar kinds of positions. That is one of the other reasons why the decision 
was made for that particular Agency. 
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Councilmember Cowden: Would Director Roversi like to say anything? 

ADAM P. ROVERS!, Housing Director (via remote technology): Aloha. I can 
just say broadly to add in to what Mike has said already, the Housing Agency is generally 
well-versed in special project grant funded positions and short-term contracts separate from 
establishing long-term civil servant positions to run our operations. We are familiar with the 
types of projects and short-term pilot projects for a grant like this, so this is something I 
believe we could administratively handle if there was sufficient funding and the 
Administration was supportive. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Are there any further questions from the 
Members? 

The meeting was called back to order and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the Members? 
For me, I am kind of on the fence on this. Considering the amount of money we are asking 
for, what the money was going to be used for, etcetera, I will go ahead and vote for this 
proposal. I want to hear back from the Administration and see more work done on what costs 
are reimbursable or not for administrative costs. At best, if we do not need to spend the 
money and administrative costs are available, I want to hear the options as far as using 
current County employees to be able to get it started, do the work, and get reimbursed for 
those administrative costs before using these moneys. It is still difficult to see our options 
without knowing for sure if administrative costs are reimbursable or not. Their spreadsheet 
specifically says that they are reimbursable. I am not sure. Go figure. For the amount of 
money there, I think I would say let us put the money there, come up with the plan on how 
we are going to use it and what our options are, before just saying that the money is there 
and let us go hire someone to try and implement it. That is my caveat on voting for this. 
Councilmember Carvalho. 

Councilmember Carvalho: I totally support the concept, idea, and everything 
else about this project. I just need more clarification. It sounds like we are moving in 
different ways with the funding part of this. I too would like to support this, but at the same 
time I have a lot of questions. We have to look at the whole package, if you will, to see how 
everything pans out, especially using funding from the Kamalani Playground Resurfacing 
project, and how that ties into everything else. Overall, I like the concept. I think it is great. 
I think the process and the funding source is getting down deep. I just have more questions 
as we continue to dialogue together. We need this. Those are my thoughts. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: I will use my second time and I will not say 
anything else. I not want us to get into a situation where we are taking on this responsibility 
and then the State starts trying to give us more responsibilities where we have to incur more 
costs. I want us to be cognizant that this is specifically for this purpose ... to try to get one 
million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000) to our residents in order for them to 
convert their cesspools. If it starts becoming more of an administrative function that the 
State is trying to push on us, I will definitely move to cut the money and let the State 
implement their own project. I am sure they have more than enough employees there to be 
able to implement this project. I am willing to take that small little step in starting a project 
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that will be a benefit to Kaua'i and our residents if we can access this type of money. If we 
need to put a little money into it, I am okay with that. I do not want it to get us into a position 
where we are starting to take over the whole program and we are the ones doing the work 
for the State. I will leave my comments at that. Councilmember DeCosta, then 
Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember DeCosta: This is my final discussion and is not a question. 
I think the program that we want to implement, the person who is going to be handling this, 
or if it is the Housing Agency handling it with an 89-day hire, I believe a competent person 
can be found. When a homeowner goes to get a septic system permit with a contractor who 
does the permitting, they do not have a program director helping out the two (2) sides. 
Basically the homeowner says they need a septic system and the contractor goes and gets 
blueprints from the person who draws it for him, he goes to the County to get the permits, 
and it is pretty much handled. I think this person would be handling the money and figuring 
out the allocation to the people that qualify to get it. I want the Administration to know that 
I believe, with Adam's commitment, I think we are in a good place. If you look at the eighty­
one thousand dollars ($81,000) that we are going to be moving, and I respect Councilmember 
Carvalho and Council Chair Kaneshiro in knowing the logistics of moving the money, which 
is the important part ... we know what we have to do within the means and law to move those 
moneys ... eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000) for one million two hundred thousand dollars 
($1,200,000) is a no-brainer. Ifwe are going to call out the State ... and let us look at the many 
things that our State is not competent in doing-stream restoration, trees coming down and 
blocking our beaches, putting the blame on the County, the County saying we need to help 
the State-this is a chance that Kaua'i can "take the bull by the horns" and go do something 
good for its people. I think a lot of the players are willing to try it. I am going to support this. 
Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 

Councilmember Cowden: 
that okay? 

Councilmember Cowden. 

I actually have one (1) more question for Adam. Is 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended. 

Mr. Dahilig: 
the call. 

Councilmember Cowden: 

Councilmember Cowden, Adam had to jump off of 

Okay, thank you. Never mind. 

The meeting was called back to order and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion from the Members? 
Councilmember Evslin. 

Councilmember Evslin: Briefly, I basically agree with everything that has 
been said. I think the intent here is to open the door in that this is a go or no-go moment for 
this. I think this will open the door for further exploration and hopefully we can make it 
work, which I really believe that we can. Ifwe can, I think it will be an amazing program for 
Kaua'i homeowners and is the only program put forward that could help us make that 2050 
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deadline without putting the costs all on the shoulders of Kaua'i's residents to figure out how 
to make their upgrades. I am excited about the potential here. I am appreciative of the 
Administration being open to try to make it work. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden: I am going to support this. I want to acknowledge 
that this is a "drop in the bucket." Had I had Adam again, my sense is that if we are careful 
with how we craft the name of that position, that can adapt to other elements, what I would 
really like to see is us being able to get more funding to come through that position. Forty 
(40) to sixty (60) systems is good for those forty (40) to sixty (60) places. I want to be 
presenting out to the community that we are going to be taking care of this problem. I think 
we have somewhere around nine thousand (9,000) cesspools or some huge amount that need 
to be converted. Why waste that the one million two hundred thousand dollars ($1,200,000) 
that could come our way over this eighty thousand dollars ($80,000) or readaptation? We 
know we have a complete crisis in the housing community. When I have spoken with 
KGEFCU as a community development financial institution, I know they are open to being 
a vector and vehicle for a number of different aspects. Even if this position starts as one 
thing and can grow a little, hopefully more in this direction and even if the State does not 
keep helping. If the Housing Agency is able to help that position grow, I will be good. I think 
it is important that people know or for anyone reporting on it, this is utilizing an asset that 
is going to help a few. We might as well utilize that asset and help a few. I do not want to 
give a false expectation that there are a lot that will be able to use these moneys, especially 
if we are going to have to share it with the rest of the state. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Does anyone else have any final discussion? 
Councilmember Kuali'i. 

Councilmember Kuali'i: I share the same sentiments as you, Council Chair 
Kaneshiro. I also think that there is a potential here and I think we should give it a try. We 
have to start doing something. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Council Vice Chair Chock. 

Councilmember Chock: I actually completely respect the fiscal 
implications that are being discussed here. I think they are real and we have a track record 
of stressing our system with taking on areas of compliance that have been mandated to the 
County. Yet we are in a hard place as a County. We already do much more of the workshare 
than we need to or should be doing at our own expense. This much I understand. Part of the 
introduction and the moving of these funds here is to say at least the Council is committed 
to coming up with a resolution or a_ willingness to commit to finding a solution. I think it is 
very clear that eighty thousand dollars ($80,000) is not going to be enough. In a two hundred 
forty-three million dollars ($243,000,000) budget, I think it is feasible for us to initiate 
something that opens the door for us to come back to the table and discuss it and that is 
something that I am asking for in this particular request. Personally, if it was twenty (20) 
homes that we transition in the year, I think that it would be a win, because we are getting 
zero (O) at this point and yet out streams are being impacted and we know it. Our reefs are 
getting impacted and we know it. I think it is always a commitment, yet it is a step in the 
right direction. I am very committed to having that discussion about how we resolve building 
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the capacity with the State or even as a reimbursement to see this program continue, thrive, 
and potentially expand the numbers. Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember DeCosta. 

Councilmember DeCosta: I want to close with a little about what Council 
Vice Chair Chock just said. This is such a great opportunity for our Council to do something 
for the common folk on Kaua'i. All the time, you see all of the wealthier people on the island 
benefit. This is a time ... if the people cannot convert from cesspool to septic, it is obviously a 
financial situation right now. This is such a great opportunity to deliver something to our 
constituents from the seven (7) of us on the Council, taking on this road, the first in the State, 
I am so supportive of this. Thank you. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Councilmember Kuali'i. 

Councilmember Kuali'i: The only other thing that I wanted to add was that 
I think it is really important to have something in place so that we can take advantage of the 
additional Federal funds that may be available like the Rental Assistance moneys now that 
are going to the credit union that you talked about. There may be funds that come, not just 
from the American Rescue Plan, but also from the new infrastructure bill, the American Jobs 
Plan. To have that ability to at least pass the money through to our people to do what they 
need to do with conversions is important. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
take a roll call vote. 

Is there any further discussion? If not, we will 

The motion to reduce funding of eighty-one thousand three hundred seventy-one 
dollars ($81,371) from the Kamalani Playground Resurfacing project in the Special 
Trust Fund for Parks & Playgrounds-Lihu'e District; Add funding in the amount of 
eighty-one thousand three hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for a *NEW* project 
titled Inclusive Playground Development; Reduce funding of eighty-one thousand 
three hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for Inclusive Playground Development 
(R20020) in the General Fund-CIP; Transfer eighty-one thousand three hundred 
seventy-one dollars ($81,371) from General Fund-CIP back to the General Fund; and 
Add funding in the General Fund, Housing Agency, Other Services account in the 
amount of eighty-one thousand three hundred seventy-one dollars ($81,371) for the 
Wastewater Conversion Program was then put, and carried by the following vote: 

FOR MOTION: 

AGAINST MOTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: With that, we will take a ten-minute caption 
break and we will come back to any further proposals that we have. 
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There being no objections, the Committee recessed at 11:09 a.m. 

The meeting was called back to order at 11: 19 a.m., and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: I would like to call this meeting back to order. Do 
we have any further adds or cuts? This goes for either the Operating Budget or CIP Budget. 
Once we are done with this, we will be moving into budget provisos and then real property 
tax rates. This is the only time and chance now to make any further adjustments to the 
Operating or CIP Budgets, knowing there were changes that the Administration already 
incorporated from the original budget to the supplemental based on our discussions. Are 
there any further proposals from the Members? If not, we will move on. Next, is there any 
Councilmember who has a budget proviso amendment? Please keep in mind that the budget 
proviso is not meant to micromanage the Administration, add unnecessary reporting 
requirements, or require the Administration to obtain all kinds of additional approvals, 
which is not allowed. The provisos should be meaningful and provide the Council with the 
information needed to make sound fiscal decisions. Any addition or changes to the provisos 
will take five (5) votes. Councilmember Cowden. 

Councilmember Cowden moved to amend Operating Budget Proviso Section 28 to 
increase the number of temporary Police Service Officers from eight (8) to twelve (12), 
seconded by Councilmember Chock. 

Councilmember Cowden: It really will not cost us more money. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Thank you for that. We received a communication 
from the Chief of Police regarding the proviso and the need for the amendment. Do we have 
any questions from the Members on this proviso? Councilmember DeCosta. 

There being no objections, the rules were suspended. 

Councilmember De Costa: Yes, thank you. I am not sure if I should address 
this question to the Chief of Police or to Councilmember Cowden. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: It depends on the question. Janine or someone 
from KPD could answer as well. We do have someone from KPD available. It depends on 
your question. 

Councilmember DeCosta: I would like to know how the movement from 
eight (8) positions to twelve (12) would assist in their hiring process or their lapse when they 
are promoting from a Patrol to a higherup like a Sergeant and how this provisionary step 
from eight (8) to twelve (12) would assist them in their operations. 

Councilmember Cowden: Is someone from KPD on here? What it does is it 
allows KPD to bring in enough officers in the training class so as soon as they are ready, they 
can do these internal positions will move up. We have twelve (12) opening further up the 
chain in higher positions. Do we have a representative from KPD? Or maybe Janine would 
like to give a little more explanation on this? 

Ms. Rapozo: Basically with the proviso, what happens is that 
the Police Department is able to recruit ahead of time, before a vacancy occurs. Their 
recruitment process takes a while with their very extensive background checks so we are 
trying to recruit ahead of time so when an incumbent in a Detective- or Lieutenant-level 
position leaves, we already have someone waiting in the hopper to fill that position versus 
waiting another four (4) to six (6) months for that position. Basically, it allows KPD to be 
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able to start the recruitment process earlier. Right now, the eight (8) positions have been 
very helpful, and I think KPD is looking at their vacancies right now and they have had some 
vacancies in the higher ranks and they want to increase that because we sometimes get a 
rash of retirements all at once. This just helps them with the recruitment process. It is a 
really great recruitment tool so that we basically do not have any vacancies to fill or do not 
have vacancies that will be there for a while. This will shorten the time that we will be able 
to have full staffing. 

Councilmember DeCosta: I have a follow-up question. On the State side 
with the Department of Education, we have retirees who put in a year in advance. They still 
have the option to change their retirement closer to retirement. They can withdraw their 
retirement. With these vacancies, positions, and temporary positions that you bring on, if in 
case the Lieutenant, Captain, or Deputy Chief of Police decides that they do not want to retire 
and they pull back their retirement, will this cost the County any moneys to have these 
trainees in limbo until we can fill the position? Is that correct? 

Ms. Rapozo: That is correct. These positions are what I call 
"ghost positions." They are basically helping us with recruiting ahead of time before that 
puka happens. 

Councilmember DeCosta: Thank you for explaining that. I understand it 
now. Thank you. I like the puka philosophy. 

Ms. Rapozo: 

Councilmember DeCosta: 

Sorry about that. 

That is the local term. 

Councilmember Cowden: I would like to also confirm with you that this does 
not add any dollars to the budget. The extra moneys are going to already be in the Criminal 
Assets Forfeiture account or in unexpended salaries from open positions in upper 
management that are not being spent. Is that correct? 

MARK OZAKI, Captain, Kaua'i Police Department (via remote technology): Did 
you want a response from me? 

Councilmember Cowden: Yes, Mark. That is how it works, correct? When 
these positions are open, we are accruing extra dollars in that position so we are not really 
risking anything added to the budget. This makes the employment process and the 
recruitment process more comfortable. The goal is to not lose positions at the police officer 
level. 

Captain Ozaki: That is correct. Everything that Janine and 
Councilmember Cowden said is absolutely true. One thing I would like to add is on top of 
what Janine mentioned regarding the puka of that four (4) to six (6) months, that is just to 
hire a recruit. It would take us another year or so before they actually hit the road and fill a 
beat as someone useful and not someone in training. Like Councilmember DeCosta 
mentioned, someone could pull their retirement every year or so, but if you are looking at the 
whole process from hiring to training to actually hitting the road, you are looking at 
eighteen (18) months. In that time period, usually someone will end up retiring and that is 
why we need those additional positions. It is very useful for us to not have a huge lag in 
having a vacancy when they actually pull the plug and retire. This helps to save us 
manpower and overtime in the long run. 

Councilmember Cowden: Thank you. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
on this proviso? 

Are there any other questions from the Members 

The meeting was called back to order and proceeded as follows: 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any final discussion on this proviso? 
Councilmember DeCosta. 

Councilmember DeCosta: I would like to use this opportunity to say that we 
are very lucky to have Captain Ozaki in our Police Department. I have known him for over 
thirty-five (35) years growing up with him. I just wanted to use this opportunity to say that 
I am glad that he is wearing blue and has a badge on his chest. Thank you, Mark. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: Is there any other discussion from the Members? 
If not, we will take a roll call vote. 

The motion to amend Operating Budget Proviso Section 28 to increase the number of 
temporary Police Service Officers from eight (8) to twelve (12) was then put, and 
carried by the following vote: 

FOR MOTION: 

AGAINST MOTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: The motion passes. Are there any further proposals on 
the proviso section? If not, we will move on to our final action today, which is to vote on the 
proposed real property tax rates. Again, no property tax rates were changed throughout the 
budget. Does anyone have any real property tax rate changes? Okay, that is good. 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved to accept the Real Property Tax rates submitted by the 
Mayor in Resolution No. 2021-14, seconded by Councilmember Chock. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: 
call vote. 

Are there any questions or discussion? If not, roll 

The motion to accept the Real Property Tax rates submitted by the Mayor m 
Resolution No. 2021-14 was then put, and carried by the following vote: 

FOR MOTION: 

AGAINST MOTION: 
EXCUSED & NOT VOTING: 
RECUSED & NOT VOTING: 

Ms. Fountain-Tanigawa: 

Carvalho, Chock, Cowden, DeCosta, 
Evslin, Kuali'i, Kaneshiro 
None 
None 
None 

Seven (7) ayes. 

TOTAL-7, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0, 
TOTAL-0. 
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Council Chair Kaneshiro: Before we adjourn, I would like to ask if I could 
have a motion and a second to provide Council Services Staff with the ability to make 
adjustments after entering the various proposals, if necessary, to balance the budget. 

Councilmember Kuali'i moved to allow Council Services Staff with the ability to make 
adjustments to balance the budget, seconded by Councilmember Carvalho, and 
unanimously carried. 

Council Chair Kaneshiro: The motion is carried. The Committee's 
Decision-Making session is now complete. Before we adjourn, I would like to go over a few 
more housekeeping items. I will be canceling the Decision-Making sessions scheduled for 
Monday and Tuesday, May 17 and 18. Staff will be preparing our amendments made today 
and incorporating them into the budgets. On May 26, 2021, the Committee of the Whole will 
be formally approving all decision-making items by procedurally amending and approving 
the budget bills and real property tax resolution, along with receiving the Committee's report 
detailing the various pluses and minuses. I would respectfully like to ask Councilmembers 
to refrain from making their final commentary that week and make your final comments 
during the second and final reading of the budget, which will take place on June 2, 2021. 

As I mentioned, after Committee, the Council will then approve the Fiscal 
Year 2021-2022 budgets on second and final reading, which will be accompanied by the 
Council's budget message on June 2, 2021. On June 2nd, Councilmembers will be able to 
make their final remarks on the budget in accordance with our Council Rules. 

Thank you to Mayor Kawakami and his Administration for making this, my seventh 
year as the Budget Chair a smooth one. I would also like to thank my colleagues at the table 
for working diligently and with respect to uphold the integrity of this decision-making 
process. Lastly, I would like to thank Council Services Staff for helping all Councilmembers 
navigate this process and for providing such exceptional support. 

This has been a very efficient journey and I am thankful that we are one step closer 
to passing the Fiscal Year 2021-2022 Operating and CIP budgets, and approving the Real 
Property Tax rates. With that, the Committee of the Whale's decision-making session is now 
adjourned. 

There being no objections, the meeting was adjourned at 11:32 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~i-4r 
Scott K. Sato 
Deputy County Clerk 

Darrellyne 
Council Services Assistant II 
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APPROVED at the Committee Meeting held on May 26, 2021: 

ARR~ESHIRO 
Chair, Committee of the Whole 




